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Abstract

This session shares the initial results of an online perception survey conducted over three weeks
in Spring 2024 among SAA members. The presenters will share preliminary findings and discuss
the respondents’ perspectives on the state of the archival field within the current political
climate. The study also explores archivists’ views on the impact of recent state legislation on
their day-to-day work and on the profession as a whole. The survey asked respondents to reflect
upon experiences and feelings rather than on policies and procedures. The survey garnered 49
respondents from 26 states and Washington, D.C., representing a diverse range of institutions,
experience, and geographic location. Results demonstrate diverse perspectives within the
profession. Major themes include feelings of job insecurity, concerns over funding, feelings of
being unable to do what one thinks is right in the workplace, and concern for colleagues in other
states. The presenters will also share plans for expanding the scope of this research among
archivists and collaborating across domains, such as deploying similar studies among graduate
students and academic librarians.
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